Report to the West Virginia State University

  Faculty Senate

March 7, 2008

West Virginia State Community and Technical College 

 Institutional Board of Advisors (IBOA) Meeting 

______________________________________________________

A regular meeting of the WVSCTC Institutional Board of Advisors was held on Wednesday, February 13, 2008 in the Erikson Alumni Center.  The meeting was called to order by Mr. Walter Greenhowe, Chair. Eight Board members were present along with several guests.  

Dr. Ron Bartley, Interim President submitted a written report to the Board. Dr. Bartley focused his report on the 2007 accomplishments of the CTC.   The following are the highlights from Dr. Bartley’s comments:   

· Surpassed compact goals in associate degree productivity level, total of associate degrees and certificate degree productivity, and first to second –year retention rate.
· The addition of EDGE programs
· A 39% increase in graduates this past year
· Graduated first nursing class in May 2007, program achieved accreditation and Nursing Pathways Program receives the Innovators Award.
· Workforce Development helped develop and deliver programs in HUC, Applied Process Technology and Six Sigma Black Belt Training.   They are working with Thomas Memorial Hospital to create and ACLS Training program. 
· Academic Affairs obtained funding to sustain the Power Plant Technology Program.  All graduates complete the WorkKeys assessment in December 2007.  WVSCTC added Clinical Coordinators in Community Behavior Health Technology and Nuclear Medicine, reinstated the faculty position in Hospitality Management and implemented the College Transition Program in Kanawha County. 
· Finances – additional funding received from the Legislature during the 2007 session
· Also met with Delegate Palumbo and Senator McCabe to discuss upcoming Legislative agenda and needs of the college
The following Information Items were presented to the Board:

· Dr. Ron Bartley presented information on the Clay County Center:
· WVSCTC officials have met several times with Clay County officials concerning use of a former elementary school as a center for WVSCTC.  Its has been proposed that WVSCTC survey the community and determine interest and needs for programs within the Clay, Roane, Calhoun, and Braxton Counties.  A motion was made to investigate the possibilities in the Clay County area.  Board unanimously passed the motion.

· Ms. Edie Worrells presented information on the Academic Affairs Computer Science Update:
· Update to address concerns of the Board concerning low enrollments in the Information Technology Degree Program.  Looking at options to incorporate a number of courses into the Computer Science degree program and possibly utilizing Kentucky Virtual University as a course provider for the courses that would not have sufficient enrollment to hold on campus.  Also will determine whether the Excite program remains a consideration for this program.  A complete plan of action will be submitted in the May meeting.

BOARD BUSINESS:

    Mr. Greenhowe discussed the selection of Dr. Kathy D’Antoni as Interim President and stated her start date to be March 3rd.   Dr. D’Antoni was recommended to the IBOA Chair by Dr. Ron Bartley.  Discussion followed concerning the process of the selection and the involvement of the IBOA and CTC Faculty.  

EXECUTIVE SESSION:

     Board went into executive session to discuss issues associated with administratively linked services.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted by:

Judith A. Whipkey, Faculty Representative, IBOA

